

Massachusetts Department of Elementary and Secondary Education

75 Pleasant Street, Malden, Massachusetts 02148-4906 TTY: N.E.T. Relay 1-800-439-2370 Telephone: (781) 338-3000

June 11, 2021

Michelle Whelan 62 Wood End Lane Medfield, MA 02052

> Re: Intake PRS 4819 Letter of Withdrawal

Dear Michelle Whelan:

It is our understanding that you are withdrawing the complaint that you filed with the Department on December 11, 2020. You have indicated that you do not wish the Department to investigate this matter further because:

The Medfield Public School District has resumed In-Person learning, and this situation has been resolved.

Therefore, as of this date, this complaint is considered closed, and the Department will not take any further action. You may contact the Department again should you require assistance.

Sincerely,

Kathleen Young

Kathleen Young Problem Resolution System Office

C: Jeffrey J. Marsden, Superintendent, Medfield Public Schools